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Fraud Alert: Physician Compensation Arrangements  
May Result in Significant Liability  

June 9, 2015 

Physicians who enter into compensation arrangements such as medical directorships must 
ensure that those arrangements reflect fair market value for bona fide services the physicians 
actually provide. Although many compensation arrangements are legitimate, a compensation 
arrangement may violate the anti-kickback statute if even one purpose of the arrangement is to 
compensate a physician for his or her past or future referrals of Federal health care program 
business.  OIG encourages physicians to carefully consider the terms and conditions of medical 
directorships and other compensation arrangements before entering into them.     

OIG recently reached settlements with 12 individual physicians who entered into questionable 
medical directorship and office staff arrangements.  OIG alleged that the compensation paid to 
these physicians under the medical directorship arrangements constituted improper remuneration 
under the anti-kickback statute for a number of reasons, including that the payments took into 
account the physicians’ volume or value of referrals and did not reflect fair market value for the 
services to be performed, and because the physicians did not actually provide the services called 
for under the agreements. OIG also alleged that some of the 12 physicians had entered into 
arrangements under which an affiliated health care entity paid the salaries of the physicians’ 

https://forms.oig.hhs.gov/hotlineoperations
http://oig.hhs.gov/compliance/physician-education/roadmap_web_version.pdf
http://oig.hhs.gov/authorities/docs/physician.pdf

